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RSIPF thanked local contractor for well-done job 

 

The Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) and the Solomon Islands Police 

Development Program (SIPDP) have thanked a local contractor for a successful completion 

of the new Avu Avu Police Station in Guadalcanal Province. 

Officers from the Police Infrastructure Department (PID), Ministry of Infrastructure 

Development (MID) and SIPDP Infrastructure and logistics Advisor attended the program to 

thank the contractor at Avu Avu on 24 July 2021. 

Police Commissioner Mostyn Mangau says, “I want to thank the SIPDP for the ongoing 
support and in particular this infrastructure development. I also thanked the Bako 
constructions for the job well done in the successful completion of the new police station 
and the communities of Avu Avu for their support during the period of construction.” 
 
Speaking during the program, SIPDP Advisor Steve Malam says, “I want to thank the Bako 
constructions for their time and effort to make sure this building has been completed in its 
schedule time.” 
 
Avu Avu communities’ representative Dominic Alebua says, “We are proud to have this 
Police Station build in our community here at Avu Avu. This will allow members of the 
communities’ to access the RSIPF services in the community. I appeal to my good people 
to work closely with police and we must help our police to look after the new police station.”  
 
The work is being undertaken through the partnership between the RSIPF and the Solomon 
Islands Police Development Program (SIPDP) to support RSIPF to provide a critical 
component for policing within Guadalcanal Province.” 
 
//End// 
 
 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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